
 

The TAMPOA quarterly maintenance and trimming of all landscaping in the common areas and Presidential 

Park was recently completed. In addition, all the gates, vehicular and pedestrian, on Southard, Caroline, Flem-

ing and Eaton Street were just given a fresh coat of green paint. The end result is that the property looks mag-

nificent, as usual. Itôs no wonder tourists take pictures of our beautiful community on a daily basis. We are all 

fortunate to live in such a beautiful and well-maintained Community. 

 
Management is continuing to register gate remotes so they will continue to work at the Fleming Street and 

Eaton Street vehicular gates. If you have not registered your remotes by February 1, 2019, they will be turned 

off and will no longer work at either gate. You will then have to contact the Management Office to register 

them in order to have them reactivated. 

 
Your Board of Directors will soon begin a final review of the proposed TAMPOA Document changes that were 

drafted by legal counsel in conjunction with the input from the Board and Management. After their review and 

approval they will be sent to the general membership, for review. What the Board is trying to accomplish by 

amending the Documents is as follows: 1) remove all references to the developer from the documents, 2) make 

sure the documents are up to date with current State Statutes, and 3) make sure that all changes voted upon over 

the years by the Board are incorporated into the revised documents. This has been a very time consuming proc-

ess, but the Board feels strongly that it is important to make these revisions for the reasons stated above.  

Potential buyers into the neighborhood will also appreciate the fact that the Documents have been updated, for 

it shows a Community that is involved and cares. More will be discussed at the upcoming Annual Meeting. 

 
Please mark your calendars for the 2019 TAMPOA Annual Meeting  that will be held on Monday January 28th 

at the Tropic Cinema on Eaton Street. The meeting begins at 10:00AM. Come early for coffee and refresh-

ments. 

 
Other association meeting dates are listed on the last page of the newsletter. 

 

I wish everyone a joyous Holiday season, and a Happy & Healthy New Year! 

 

Regards,  

 

 

Harold Berry, President TAMPOA 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

òAssociation meeting dates are listed  

on the last page of the newsletter.ó 
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òOne issue that does 

need to be addressed is 

pets, especially dogs.ó  
 

 

~Vince Melendy 

The Key West season begins, 

and I hope you all had a won-

derful Thanksgiving wherever 

you may have been. We are 

now coming up to the joyous 

time of the year with all the 

wonderful December holidays.  

Harbour Place has had some 

improvements with the addition 

of new front door entry systems. 

I have been asked several times 

why make this change? Well, 

the answer is that when a sys-

tem gets to a certain age (like 

being almost 30 years old) parts 

are almost impossible to find, 

making repairs almost impossi-

ble.  

Also, with the new technologies, 

we do get some benefits in that if 

a key is lost it can be taken out of 

the system so it cannot be used, 

which improves security in our 

buildings. 

A change in the New Year will be 

a new pool entrance doorway. 

The door will now open to the 

right allowing easier access to the 

swimming pool. We all thought 

this would be a simple task since 

the door was ordered in the sum-

mer. Well, the door has been 

here, but the building permit from 

the City is not. It seems that the 

door can be installed in less than 

half a day, but the building permit 

will take another 30 to 60 

days to obtain.  

One issue that does need to 

be addressed is pets, espe-

cially dogs. The rules and 

regulations that we all live by 

allows pets to live at Harbour 

Place, but only if they are the 

ownerôs.  

Anyone renting in Harbour 

Place is not allowed to have 

any pets staying with them, 

unless of course they supply 

the necessary documentation 

that they are a service animal.   
 

(continued on page 5) 

 

 

Harbour Place 

The Foundry 

Foundry Insurance Policies 

which are our major ongoing 

expense. 

 

The No Smoking policy 

seems to be respectfully 

followed by owners and 

renters.  

 

The only other issue that has 

arisen is parking on Front 

Street. A reminder is that 

parking is not allowed on 

Front Street, although excep-

tions are made for service 

vehicles for short term repair 

work for owners.  

 

If owners have guests, they 

need to park in the desig-

nated parking areas and put a 

note on the dashboard of the 

address they are visiting or 

they will be ticketed by secu-

rity. If in doubt of where to 

park, contact the office for 

assistance. This procedure 

seems to be working well.  

 

The Truman Waterfront Project 

is complete and has added a 

nice amenity for all to enjoy.  

 

Thanks to Louise Sledz and 

Jeff Stein for continued service 

on the board. If anyone else is 

interested in serving on the 

board please let us know.  

 

Also thanks to staff in running 

the day to day operations of 

The Foundry and keeping the 

community in great shape!  

 

Steve Wiggs, President 

Foundry 

 

    

Happy Holidays to all Foundry 

Owners! Itôs that special time 

of the year when many will be 

arriving in Key West to enjoy 

the warmer temperatures and 

festive activities. I am pleased 

to report all is good at the 

Foundry and remind you of the 

2019 Annual Meeting that will 

be held Tuesday January 29th 

at 10 am at the Association 

office at 305 Whitehead St. 

 

The Foundry continues to have 

a sound financial position with 

adequate reserves for planned 

capital improvements. In 2018 

the roofing project was com-

pleted, and in the near future 

the board will consider paving 

the parking area in conjunction 

with Harbor Place. We con-

tinue to enjoy more modest 

increases in association dues 

since the renegotiation of the 

òA reminder that 

parking is not 

allowed on Front 

Street. ó 

 

~Steve Wiggs 
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Regards,  

Carolyn Sangston 

President, Mills Place 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Porter Court  

them to the Porter Court com-

munity! 
 
Thanks to a healthy rainy sea-

son, the landscaping around 

Porter Court held up well in the 

summer heat. The plants and 

bushes that were put in last year 

are now well established. They 

fill their spaces with lots of 

color - greens and yellows and 

reds.  And, the bushes that were 

planted a couple of years ago 

are healthy and robust this year, 

so the property looks great! 

The pool and hot tub are ready 

and waiting for everyone to 

return. We replaced the pump in 

the hot tub, so itôs all ready for a 

new season. There is a new 

controller for the hot tub and 

some residents have already 

commented that itôs a bit easier 

to use than the previous one 

which could be a bit compli-

Itôs December already ï zoom 

zoom! Owners, residents and 

snowbirds are returning to Key 

West and to Porter Court. Be-

fore you know it, weôll be 

swimming in the pool and 

soaking in the hot tub, sharing 

stories of our summertime ad-

ventures, choosing the theatri-

cal performances weôll see at 

the various entertainment ven-

ues in Key West, and deciding 

which new restaurant to visit 

first! 

Over the summer, we bid fare-

well to our neighbors and 

friends, Tim Scott and Jeff 

Welch. We will miss them, but 

they have just moved down the 

street a bit, so weôll still see 

them over the winter. We wel-

come our new neighbors the 

Lindleyôs to Porter Court. We 

are looking forward to meeting 

them and officially welcoming 
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cated. There are instructions on 

the pool house, but if you have 

any questions about how to use 

it, feel free to ask any board 

member. Also, power washing 

of the pool deck and walkways 

was completed. 

We are planning the Porter 

Court social for 2019. It will be 

an informal get together around 

the pool. Also, some owners 

have asked about coordinating 

another activity such as a sunset 

sail for residents one evening. 

So, we are looking into that as 

well. Stay tuned for more infor-

mation and if you have any 

ideas, please be sure to share 

them with the board.  

 Having recently spoken with 

several owners, it sounds like 

winter arrived early in many 

parts of the country, and people 

are anxious to get back down. 

Mills Place 

Mills Place Condominiums 

refreshed !!!  

 

This summer the Association 

completed repairs and replant-

ing necessitated by Hurricane 

Irma. You will see new colorful 

plants now lining the central 

walkway to the hospital build-

ing.  

 

The walkways from the south 

parking lot to the townhouses 

now sport new vibrant 

green plantings. 

 

Our swimming pool was able to 

be rebuilt this summer after a 

yearôs delay. It is beautiful and 

reflects the endless blue of an 

ocean-colored tropical sky. 

Come, jump in and have a 

swim!  
 
The biggest change in some 

time, is maybe condominium 

ownership. Recently there have 

been sales of three units. Two 

sets of new owners have come 

from other condos within the 

Truman Annex. I will respect 

their privacy by letting them 

introduce themselves to you 

within their own time frame. 

 

Which reminds me, our Asso-

ciationôs Annual Meeting is 

Wednesday, January 30,  at 10 

a.m. at the Management office, 

305 Whitehead Street.  

Our potluck gathering, pool-

side, is the night before on 

Tuesday, January 29,  at 

5:30pm. 

 

Regards, 

 
Buzz Braley, Unit 413-B 
 
President 
Mills Place 
 

 

  

 

 

Safe travels to everyone as 

you make your way back 

down to Key West and Porter 

Court.  And, best wishes for 

a happy and healthy new 

year! 

Sally Mugherini, President 

Porter Court 

 

 
òOur swimming 

pool...is beautiful 

and reflects the 

endless blue of an  
ocean-colored 

tropical sky. 

 

~ Buzz Braley 

 
òThe pool and hot 

tub are ready and 

waiting for every-

one to return.ó 

 

~ Sally Mugherini 

 

 



Another storm season has 

passed and things have never 

looked better in the Shipyard. 

Thanks to the efforts of the 

Landscaping Committee and 

our maintenance staff the 

grounds have never been as 

lush and tropical as they cur-

rently are.  

 
In addition, the summer saw a 

complete resurfacing of both 

parking areas as well an enlarg-

ing of the recycling and trash 

compactor areas.  

 

The pool and pool area have 

been improved with shade, and 

we expect the next work will be 

on the resurfacing of the pool 

deck.  

 
The semiannual walk about has 

been done to identify areas that 

need attention. Thanks to those 

that take the time to accompany 

Matthew and Danny in per-

forming this much needed func-

tion.  

 
 

Of course, not everything can 

be seen, so please feel free to 

notify Danny and Matthew if 

the outside of your individual 

unit needs work to be done. 

 

We expect that 2019 will see  
the tenting of probably two 

buildings in Shipyard. Our 

hopes will be that this 2-3 day 

project will be accomplished in 

June, and there will be confir-

mation of the exact dates next 

month. This is the first time 

these buildings have been 

tented in over 15 years, and itôs 

a necessary task that needs to 

be done. 

 
I encourage those owners who 

have the energy and desire to 

run for a seat on the Board and, 

failing that, to serve on one of 

the four committees (Finance, 

Landscaping, Pool, and Social).  

 
Speaking of Social, our annual 

Shipyard Condominium Social  

 

 

Shipyard 

òThanks to the 

efforts of the 

Landscaping 

Committee and 

our maintenance 

staff the grounds 

have never been 

as lush and 

tropical as they 

currently are.ó 

 

~ Mike Caron 
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Harbour Place (continued) 

(Continued from page 2) 

 
Just in the recent couple of months this issue arose when 2 dogs were in a renterôs unit. The real estate agent was noti-

fied, and they had to move the individual to another rental unit in Key West. 

 
The Board wishes everyone a very Happy Holiday season. We hope to see many of you back in Key West in the New 

Year. 
 
Regards, 

 

Vince Melendy, President 

Harbour Place 

will be held on Thursday,  
January 31st from 5-7 PM at 

the pool.  

 
The Annual Meeting will be 

held on Friday, February 1st 

at the Tropic Cinema on 

Eaton St at 10 AM. Please 

plan on arriving early to meet 

and greet. 

 
The Board wishes to thank 

Sterling, Matthew and the 

staff as well as the excellent 

people in Maintenance for all 

of their efforts in 2018 and  

Happy Holidays to all.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Mike Caron, President  

Shipyard 



 

A Message from Property Manager Matthew Greenblatt 

During the course of the year certain situations will arise, and I say to myself ñI have to remember to mention this in the next 

newsletter as a friendly reminder to all homeowners.ò Below are a few of those reminders: 

 

Parking regulations:  All homeownersô vehicles parked within the Truman Annex are required to have a valid parking 
permit which must be on display at all times on the front left windshield. Renters who are using your unit should be in-

structed that upon their arrival to immediately obtain a parking permit from Security. All vehicles must be parked in assigned 

parking spaces. No boats or trailers, large trucks/vans or SUVôs longer than 18ô or wider than 80ò, mobile homes, campers, 

recreational vehicles, commercial vehicles or similar vehicles shall be parked on the property. No vehicle which cannot  

operate on its own power or that is not properly licensed shall remain on the property. Electric cars are not permitted to run 

electrical extension cords through the parking lots, or over sidewalks in order to charge the car.  

 

Homeowners who need short term parking (a few hours) for a guest or guests should have their guest/guests park in an ap-

proved parking area near their home, as designated by signage and curb markings. The homeownerôs guest/guests must put a 

sign on the dashboard of their car designating the address where the guest or guests will be visiting and a contact phone  
number for Security in case of emergency. Without this sign, Security will ticket the vehicle. If a homeowner is not sure 

where their guests can park, they can call the Management Office for assistance. Please note that there is no overnight park-

ing on any street located within the Truman Annex.  

 

Regulations concerning pets: Depending on the property, usually only full time residents are permitted to have pets 

(some properties further restrict pets).  For those homeowners who rent their property, you should check with your Associa-

tion for the rules regarding pets in rental units. Please be aware that all pets from all Associations must be properly registered 

with the Management Office, and you must provide evidence of required vaccinations. Please contact the office or check 

online at www.tampoa.com in order to obtain copies of the necessary forms to register your pet. Please note that dogs are not  

permitted to run loose on the common property and must be carried or on a 6ô leash. 

 

Rentals: Rentals of one week or more are permitted. However, in order to rent on a short-term basis (less than 30 days) you 

must have a transient rental license. With a transient rental license you may rent your unit on a short-term basis for a total of 

25 weeks (175 days) per year. Please remember that short-term rentals must be at least 7 days; shorter rentals are not permit-

ted. The balance of the year these properties may be rented on a long-term basis (one month or greater).  

Unit use notification is required by the Associationôs recorded documents:   

The Associationôs documents indicate that a copy of any lease shall be delivered by the Unit Owner to the Association within 

ten (10) days after execution of same by the Unit Owner and tenant.  In addition, a Unit Owner who shall desire to allow a 

temporary gratuitous guest to reside within his Unit during periods of time wherein the Unit Owner shall not be present shall 

furnish to the Association, advance written notice of said guest, said notice to include the name of the guests and their arrival 

and departure dates. A ñUnit Use Notification Formò must be submitted for any rentals or gratuitous guests. In all instances, 

Unit Owners and their guests are required to abide by all Association rules and regulations and all City ordinances. 

 

Changes in your contact information:  
Please notify the Management Office of any changes in your contact information which may include your mailing address, 

phone numbers, e-mail address, and any changes in rental companies or property managers. This will enable us to communi-

cate important information to you.  

 
If you change your door lock please make sure you provide us with a new key to be used in case of emergency in the event 

you are not in residence. 

 

Wishing everyone a joyous Holiday Season, 

 

Matthew Greenblatt 

Community Association Manager 
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 Our Community had many projects this year.  
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Mills Place new landscaping Mills Place pool being replastered 

Coconut trees being replaced on Front   

Street due to Hurricane Irma 

New colorful ixora plants now line the central walk-

way to the hospital building in Mills Place 

Harbour Place recently installed a new front 

door entry  

Harbour Place colorful new landscaping 
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New enlarged dumpster area in Shipyard 
Shipyard parking lot underwent completely 

new resurfacing  

Beautiful new sails at the Shipyard pool 
Power washing of the pool deck in Porter Court 

Lovely decorations in Porter Court 
Festive lights illuminate Porter Court 


